The Area offered online GR and DR Service Salons to help our new Group and District Representatives step into their new roles with confidence. The shift to an online Salon seminar evolved out of a committee tasked with redesigning the Service Workshop format. The goal was to increase participation and energize participants with new and helpful information. Thank you to Beth K. and Jamie V. for your time and energy in developing and presenting the workshops!  They will host an additional presentation on Saturday morning at the Spring Assembly. 

We had 64 members sign up to attend the online GR workshops. Our committee presented two separate workshops, hosting each session twice to allow for scheduling flexibility. Topics covered were general responsibilities of the GR role, what to present to the groups and what to expect at Area Assembly.

· February 25th - 8 participants

· March 6 - 34 participants

· April 24th - 14 participants

· April 29th - 13 participants

(These numbers include 3-4 hosting members.)

A final survey has been sent out to all of those that registered to find out what type of experience would be beneficial in the future. Please use this link to participate. Your thoughts are valuable and will be used to create our next Area workshops. Topics received so far include Conflict Resolution (problem solving in groups), sponsorship and service sponsorship, working the steps, technology training, computer skills, and prioritizing what to bring back to the group. 

The DR Salons were held on February 10th and 19th. Over the course of both sessions we had six of our eight DRs attend, along with several members interested in learning more about the position. A special thank you to Carolyn S. and Tracy H-G. for their great presentation and time commitment! Our DR Salon Survey had two responses, both of which were positive and included the ideas of conflict resolution and finances for future workshops.

Our goal is to support you in your role as Group Representative.  Please reach out with any comments, questions or thoughts about topics we can explore over the next three years to help you understand and execute your role.

Again, thank you to all of our presenters and participants! The Salons were well received and very informative. On behalf of the Iowa Area, we look forward to growing together in service,

Katy P. - Area Chairperson

areachair@iowa-al-anon.org

